Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 18 January 2012 at Gospel Ash Methodist Chuich at 7:30pm
PRESENT: 
Councillor: T Rees (Chairman) 
Councillors: D Kimbley, S Homer, Mrs. J Humphries, Mrs. L Jones, Mrs. J Tudor
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
641. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of Cllr. W J Snelson, District Cllr. R McCardle and County Cllr. B Edwards.
642. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
Cllr. Mrs. Tudor declared an interest in 646. Cllr. Kimbley declared an interest in 648bii.
643. MINUTES: 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 28 November 2011, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved. 
644. MATTERS ARISING:

a) Planning /enforcement issues
The Clerk had attempted to contact South Staffordshire Council to discuss the outstanding issues, however no-one was available. The Clerk agreed to follow the matters up following the meeting.
In respect of Yew Tree Nurseries / Meadow View Cottage, the district council had conducted a site visit as requested by the Clerk. Due to the stage of development they were unsure as to whether the development was in accordance with the conditions of the permission granted, however monitoring will be ongoing. They had looked for a new entrance however only the access (mud track) through the nurseries was found.
The historic planning applications and approvals had been reviewed by the clerk and were discussed. It was concluded that approval had been given for the new entrance raised at the last meeting.

b) Speeding Issues: Gospel Ash Road

The Clerk had spoken with John Parkes at Highways in respect of the revised proposals. The Councillors’ concerns had been raised and discussed with John who had provided various explanations. The Clerk informed those present of these reasons and confirmed that John had agreed to a further site visit. It was agreed that this meeting should be held on 27 January 2012. A discussion followed in respect of the various concerns and issues.
c) Card & Craft Group donation – The clerk provided the meeting with further information about the group as requested at the last meeting. They currently have an approximate shortfall of £330 per annum. It was agreed that a donation of £100 would be made. It was also agreed to review the funding in April / May when details of the grant received would be known.
645. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
Concerns were raised as to fly-tipping along Watery Lane, Gospel Ash Road, Crab Lane and Tom Lane. The Clerk agreed to report the matters to the District Council.

646. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES
Village Hall – Whilst discussing the donation to the card and craft group, room hire charges and availability to local groups was discussed. Cllr. Mrs. Tudor explained that the Village Hall committee had considered partitioning an area of the main hall to provide an additional room for smaller groups to use.

The Chairman suggested that the Parish Council could contribute towards the cost of doing this. The room could then be used for Parish Council meetings.
It was agreed that the Chairman and vice-Chairman would conduct a site visit prior to the next meeting. Cllr. Mrs. Tudor agreed to mention the possibility to the Village Hall Committee at their next meeting on 2 February 2012.

Corbett School – Cllr. Mrs. Jones reported on the recent Finance and Premises Committee meeting. It was explained that the beech hedge planted along the fence for the protection of the children had not grown as intended due to the trees planted along the outskirts of the fence. On behalf of the Committee Cllr. Mrs. Jones enquired as to the ownership of the trees as permission is sought to remove them and replant them once the hedge is established. As tree representative Cllr. Mrs. Humphries agreed to have a look and speak to Cllr. Snelson and Mark Overton if required.
Highgate Common - Cllr. Homer confirmed that the consultation is now complete. Work has already started to clear specifically identified areas.

647. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

No members of the public were present.
648. FINANCE
a. Budget & Precept

South Staffordshire Council have confirmed the Council tax base for 2013 will be £250.47.

The Clerk had prepared and circulated a draft budget which was reviewed, updated and approved. 
In accordance with the budget approved a precept requirement of £4,250 was proposed and agreed by all present

b. Cheques 
The following cheques were proposed by Cllr. Homer and seconded by Cllr. Mrs. Humphries.
i. Gospel Ash Methodist Church - In lieu of room hire       £10.00

ii. Citizens Advice Bureau donation (s137)

         £75.00
iii. Gospel Ash Card & Craft Group  (S137)
    
       £100.00
iv. Clerks Salary & Expenses - (Inc. that approved in Oct) £882.24
v. H M Revenue & Customs



       £201.60
649. PLANNING MATTERS
There were no planning matters review or consider.
650. AIRFIELD MATTERS
Cllr. Kimbley referred to the e-mail circulated mid-month concerning the Consultative meeting. This was briefly discussed. There was nothing further to report. 
651. CORRESPONDENCE
CPRE Planning explained & letter re courses and e-courses available
Staffordshire Community works - support for Voluntary Community organisations

Staffordshire Parish Council Association – Newsletter December 2011

Community Council of Staffordshire – Diary of Village festivals – requests for dates

Community Council of Staffordshire – Best Kept Village Competition

Communities and Local Government – proposed revocation of retirement gratuities in the local government regulations 1996 – The Clerk was asked to research  this matter
Codsall Community Arts Festival

PC Chris Baker – working in Cannock until further notice

Crime Statistics 1/11/11- 30/12/11

Spinal injuries – Fish & Chip supper
652. PROPOSED 2012 MEETING DATES

It was agreed that the meeting dates be amended as follows:-

15 February 2012 (No change)

21 March 2012 (No change)

18 April 2012 – (No change) to include Annual Parish Meeting (to be held 
between 1 March and 1 June)
2 May 2012 – to include Annual General Meeting (which must be held in May) 
(possibility of adjournment if required) 

20 June 2012 thereafter return to third Wednesday in the month

Whilst reviewing the meeting dates the Chairman proposed that the November meeting be moved to 28 November 2012- this was approved by those present.
653. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Cllr. Mrs. Humphries has received several enquiries from parishioners in respect of the Queens Diamond Jubilee. It was suggested that the Tom Butler Cup and Civic award could follow a Jubilee theme. It was agreed to discuss possible events / activities at the next meeting.
The Chairman sought opinions from the Councillors as to whether the Parish Council should have a crest, which could be displayed on letterheads.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING   15 February 2012   


Meeting Closed 9:40pm.
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